
 

 

 

 

Christmas Party on December 13th ~ 
 The Christmas Party is on December 13th. Bring a dish to pass! The club will be providing Chili 
and Astronomer’s punch. A short meeting will be held to close the nominations for officers on the 2009 
Board of Directors. 
 
Membership Dues ~ 
 If you haven’t renewed you’re membership, please do so by the end of December. We will begin 
updating the membership list next month. 
 
Adler Affiliate Program ~ 
  The Racine Astronomical Society is now an Adler Planetarium Affiliate. More to come about this. 
 
Board of Directors ~ 
 If you want to run for the board of directors in 2009, please contact Mike Zweifel before the 
Christmas Party: tornados@wi.rr.com or rasastro@wi.net 
 
 
~ From the Editor~ 
 
 If you have submissions for the newsletter, questions, comments, or ideas, please send 
me an e-mail. Also, if you are still receiving you’re newsletters via postal mail and have access to 
e-mail you can opt to receive them in a PDF format via e-mail instead. You’ll get them a little 
faster and save the RAS a few bucks. If you would like to change you’re delivery method or 
receive a sample PDF newsletter, please let me know. 
 

Dave Finch 
 
 
 
The free Adobe Acrobat reader can be downloaded here: 

http://www.adobe.com/go/BONRM 
 
 
 

 
 
 

~Contact Information~ 
 

RAS Email: rasastro@wi.net 
RAS Phone: 262-878-2774 
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